CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST MEETING MINUTES 
May 15, 2012
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President Rosanna Salmon at 6:30: pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson, Texas. Eighteen members, one advisor and five students were present.
Previous Meeting Minutes:   Minutes from the previous meeting were read, approved and accepted with a motion from Ted and seconded by Karen W

Financial Report:  As of April 30, 2012, the account balance was reported to be $1,041.71.
General Items Discusse:  Judy and Rosanna volunteered at Martin Creek Lake State Park.  They had a “Critter Scene Investigation” for 130 third graders from the Tatum, TX school.  Judy also did the “CSI” in her classroom of fifth graders and it was very successful.
· Fern Lake Camp Fern has requested 2 days of education this summer and it was suggested that the “CSI” would be good to do.

· The chapter was informed of the Fish and Wildlife Agency webinar.  They have a library of past programs.  Participation in these webinars will be advanced training.

· Rosanna attended the “Historic Port Jefferson” planning meeting regarding the plantings for the area.  She had developed a plant list which was reviewed by the project consultants.  The chapter may have volunteer opportunities to assist in these plantings which will probably start in fall 2012. The project in its entirety will offer our chapter many opportunities in which to volunteer.
· M. Haggerty sent out our reporting requirements to Rosanna for us to fully understand what is expected of us at the state level.  It will be critical of each member to correctly report their volunteer hours in order for the program to continue to receive state monies.

· Ted reported that all of the Emerald Ash Bore traps are out and will be checked in June.

· The Butterfly Garden in Jefferson is in need of some spring clean-up.  Members will be getting together for this.

· Our new 2012 CBTMN members have completed their class and graduated.  Congratulations to all, and welcome aboard. 

· The “Amphibian Watch” class went well with approximately 25 in attendance.  Now those who completed the class are encouraged to participate in the watch programs.
· Betty and Viann will present “Growing-Up Wild” again June 19, 2012 form 1-4pm.  This will be 3 hours of advanced training.  If there is enough interest, Betty will also do a workshop on writing nature poetry.

· Extra T-shirts from the Paddling Trail opening are available for $10.

· June 9, 2012 is Family Night fish fry for our chapter at Sue and Phil Simmons house.  The cost will be $5 per family.

With no other business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Ted and a second by Pat. Dr. Carl Turned presented his Caddo Lake slide program to us which is a beautiful portrayal of the enchantment of our natural lake.  Thank you for this, Carl.

Respectful submitted

Sue Simmons, Secretary
